
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRIST CHURCH Manlius, New York 

  

 

Forest and Hills 

Father Tim’s Meditation 

 

October is Stewardship month, and this 

often makes people uneasy. Not that it’s 

somehow unreligious to talk about 

money: Jesus talked about money often. 

Christ Church requires maintenance, 

and we have a great staff that do 

tremendous and very Christian work.  

 

Even still, ‘finances’ and ‘church’ can 

feel odd together. We may feel guilt: 

am I pledging enough? Am I doing 

enough? Should I be doing more? 

Money can also seem like a gateway: if 

you don’t pledge, then are you a part of 

the church? Can I take Communion 

without pledging ‘enough’? Will Father 

Tim not visit me in the hospital if I’m 

late on a pledge? 

 

Of course I will. No matter what you 

pledge (even if you pledge nothing at 

all!), you’re still welcome at the Altar, 

and I’ll be by your side if you are 

rushed to the hospital. The finance 

 

 

 

committee doesn’t sit around and shake their 

heads when they see you’ve not pledged some 

magic number. You are a member of the church 

regardless of how little or how much you give 

back.  

 

Stewardship and pledging, however, are 

disciplines. We practice them to grow closer in 

likeness to God and to learn more deeply how to 

serve others. We look at our possessions, our 

skills, our gifts, and our privileges and we ask: 

what is truly mine? And what gifts are not for 

ourselves but for the life and betterment of those 

around me? How can I be more like God in how 

I give? 

 

Pray about your pledge this October. Pray about 

what you give and how you give. And continue 

to pray for those who we, Christ Church, are 

helping. There’s a lot of people whose lives are 

better because we are here. 
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CHRIST CHURCH 
 

CONNECTIONS 



 

Service Times 

Sundays 

8:00 and 10:15 am 

Centering Prayer 

Wednesday 9:00 am 

 

Clergy and Staff 

Rector Tim Hannon 

Parish Administrator 

Deirdre Popp 

Choir Master Shawn Hebert 

Organist Deborah Cunningham 

Christian Ed. Director  

Rebecca Russel 

Sexton Peter Winkler 

 

Vestry 

Members 

Doug Allen (Outreach) 

Jeff Amack (Finance) 

Michael Bull (Property) 

Craig Byrum (Hospitality) 

Carmen Denny (Pastoral Care) 

Suzanne Mitchell (Worship) 

Jean Regan (Education) 

Jim Tifft (Communications) 

Amy Trail (Resource Dev.) 

 

Wardens 

Candy Wilhite 

Mollie Mills 

 

Treasurer 

Anne Whyte 

Clerk 

Lori Gibson 

 

 General Office Hours 

Monday - Wednesday 

9 am to 1 pm 

Thursday 

8 am to 12 pm 
 

Fr. Tim’s Office Hours 

Monday 2 to 3 (at Cafe Kubal) 

Tuesday 11 to 1 

Thursday 10 to 2 

And by appointment 

 

Prayer Chain 

If you need prayer, contact the church 

office or one of the following members: 
 

The Rev. Tim Hannon, Michael Bull, Jim 

Whilhite, Marjorie Edwards, Rebecca 

Russell 
 

Upcoming Events 

October 1:  Fall Clean-up Day #1  

October 2: Blessing of the Animals 

October 5:  Christ Church volunteers at Clear 

Path for Veterans Canteen 

October 7:  First Friday Dinner 

October 12:  CC Afternoon Book Group 

October 13:  Cherub Choir rehearsals begin 

October 15:  Fall Clean-up Day #2 

October 16:  Welcoming Children to 

Communion 

October 23:  Worship Committee meeting 

October 25:  Vestry Meeting 

October 29:  Cemetery Clean-up Day 

October 29:  Chicken and Biscuits Dinner 

 

November 6:  All Saints Day 

November 19:  Christmas Mart 

 

 

 

 

  



Vestry Voices 

 
Christ Church is a dynamic home, a place where God’s “children” celebrate His gifts through 

worship, liturgy, music, outreach, education, and fellowship.  Having attended Christ Church 

for my entire life, I appreciate our church’s history and place in the greater community.  As 

we move into Fall and the annual stewardship campaign, I am most cognizant of the myriad 

contributions our parishioners offer that are not measured by their annual pledge.  As the 

Vestry considers the parish budget, I assure you that we recognize those non-monetary gifts 

are just as significant to the health and well-being of Christ Church. 
 
Consider the works of the many committees and groups whose time and talent allow us to 

worship in our beautiful space each week: Musicians, Altar Guild, Sextant, Ushers, Counters.  

Volunteers prepare and staff a variety of fundraising events: Rummage Sale, Fish Fry, 

Christmas Mart, Pancake Breakfast.  Fellowship is a priority: First Friday Dinners, Coffee 

Hour, Crafters, Mahjong.  Christian formation gives us opportunities to teach and learn from 

the youngest to most senior members.  Giving back to the larger community as we support 

ABC House, Samaritan Center, Vera House and Food Pantries.  Many, many volunteer hours 

allow the grounds of our church to enhance the entire area throughout the year and now we 

have a safer and more inclusive entrance!!!  
 
These are a small part of the life in our church and I apologize for not including everything.  

It is with the most sincere gratitude and respect for the members of Christ Church that I use 

Vestry Voices to express the importance of our gifts of time and talent in our stewardship 

campaign. 
 
Thank you!!!!! 

Jean Regan 
 

We’re all geared up and excited to offer a First Friday Dinner! If you are 

new to Christ Church, these are meals in Crosby Hall prepared by several 

volunteers.  The evening begins with a social time, complete with 

appetizers, at 6:15 PM.  The cost is $10 per person or $30 for families.  

Bring your own beverage and table setting, everything else is provided. 

 

The menu this month is: 

Pork Loin Roast (or chicken if you let us know in advance) •  

Crispy Smashed Potatoes • Pennies from Heaven (carrots) •  

Pumpkin Bread • Apple Crisp with vanilla ice cream 

 

Reservations need to be made by 10/5 so we can shop and bake on that Thursday. To make a 

reservation contact Ron and Rene Hebert at rhebert694@earthlink.net or 315-632-4388 

  

mailto:rhebert694@earthlink.net


 

Shining the Light of Christ 

 

October is “stewardship month”, and this year 

our theme is “shining the light of Christ.” 

We’ll hear from some parishioners about what 

makes Christ Church special in their lives and 

where our church might be going in the future! 

We hope you enjoy the different perspectives 

and meditations. 
 

Take some time to pray this month. What are 

the gifts that God has given us? In what ways 

are we “rich”, and how can we share that 

richness with those in need? What has Christ 

Church meant to you over the years, and how 

can you give back? What does a life lived in 

thanksgiving look like? And to what, 

specifically, are you called to in this time and 

this place? 

Big questions! Which is why it is important to take them to God. And don’t expect 

immediate answers. Instead, live your life with these prayers in your heart. Then see 

what shines with the light of God in your life. Those things that move our hearts and our 

loves, as well as our pity and grief, are often the places where God is specifically calling 

you in ministry! 

 

 

Blessing of the Animals Service 
 

Christ Church will have the annual Blessing of the Animals 

service on Sunday, October 2, at the 8:00 and 10:15 a.m. 

services in Crosby Hall.  Please bring your pet, appropriately 

leashed or crated, for a special blessing.  We will have water 

and a clean-up crew available if needed.   

 

 

  



 

 

Teaching Series: What’s an Episcopalian? 

 

The Church is blessed with a great variety of ways to live as 

disciples of Jesus Christ - but what does it mean to be an 

Episcopalian? What are our particular gifts, traditions, and 

identity?  
 

Join Father Tim at 9:10 on Sunday morning in the community 

room to discuss the historical, theological, and ministries that are 

our heritage.  All are welcome to bring their questions and 

expertise to the table! The series begins on October 9th and runs to 

November 6th. 

 

 

 

All Saints’ Day 
We will be celebrating All Saints’ Day on Sunday, November 6.  If you have 

names of those who have died who you would like remembered on that day, 

please submit them to the office no later than October 31. 

 

 

 

 

Book Group: Practical Mysticism 

 

On October 16th and 23rd, our Sunday book group will be reading 

this short book by Evelyn Underhill. Here, Underhill describes 

mysticism as an openness to God in our lives. Join us at 7:30 p.m. on 

Zoom for a stimulating discussion! If you’re interested, email 

Deirdre or Father Tim for the Zoom link. 

 

 

 

                Chicken and Biscuit Dinner 

Join us on Saturday, October 26, from 4-7 pm for a chicken and biscuit 

dinner that is open to the public.  Dinners will be offered for takeout 

only.  Price will be $10. 

 

 

  



Responses and Meditations  

From the Summer CC Survey 

 

One of the responses from our summer survey 

asked a great question: “Why doesn’t Father Tim 

pray before his sermon or say ‘Amen’ at the 

end?” This is a great question.  

 

There are no rubrics in the Prayer Book for beginning a sermon, but many preachers pray 

aloud to open their sermon. This often helps ease the preacher’s heart and orient them 

towards the Holy Spirit. I also pray; I just do it silently. There are a lot of (beautiful) words 

in our liturgy, but I also want to focus on the silences. Here we can all ready our hearts and 

minds for the movement of the Holy Spirit as we reflect together on what we’ve just heard. 
 

Saying “Amen” at the end of the sermon is different. “Amen” means “let it be so” or even 

simply “I agree.” It’s used at the end of prayers to add our voice to the petitions. 

Liturgically, when someone says “amen”, the expected response is to say “amen” back. But 

you may not agree with my sermon (that’s just fine), nor is a sermon a prayer. I end my 

sermons with silence to give you time with the Holy Spirit to ask: “what do I think about 

that meditation?” This is a holy moment that I (again) hope to emphasize with silence. 

 

Please join us for our annual Fall Cleanup Days –  

Saturday, Oct. 1 and October 15 
 

When: 9:00am until 2:00pm, but please do not feel an 

obligation to spend the day - an hour or two is a significant 

contribution!  We have selected 2 dates for more flexibility 

with the busy schedules many have, we will NOT be doing 

‘rain day’. Whatever we cannot accomplish on the Oct 1 date, 

we will schedule for the 15th.  

  

We will be cleaning up and preparing the gardens for winter at 

the church campus, so bring your garden equipment and tarps for hauling leaves to the curb. 

We will also be touch up painting to some outside foundation and ‘bumper rail’ at the Parish 

Hall.  Lots of indoor jobs, too – window washing, cleaning, and light painting. It's a day of 

fellowship and fun while we keep our church beautiful. 

 

Contact Candy Willhite if you need further details (315) 682-8994 or cw4922@aol.com 

  

mailto:w4922@aol.com


Have you ever wanted to go to a cemetery and  

get a history lesson while raking?!!!.  

Here is your chance - join the Cemetery 

Committee on Saturday, October 29th, from 
9am-12pm+ in the Christ Church Cemetery 

for a clean-up day and tombstone review 

(aka The history lesson). Last year we had a 
great turnout of parishioners, 20+, so I hope 

to beat that. 

Rain date will be Nov. 5th 
Please bring rakes and tarps with you. As 

I know Episcopalians are all about food, 

Cider and Donuts will be provided!! The 
location is as noted below. Thank you and we are looking forward to a great 

turnout like last year. 

 

 



  



The CC Afternoon Book Club 
 

Welcome to the Christ Church (CC) Afternoon Book Club! I’m thrilled to facilitate this new 

initiative. 
 

We will meet the second Wednesdays of the month and discuss a book! I have chosen our 

first two books to get us up and running. 
 

Wednesday October 12, at 3:30, we will meet in the community room 

to discuss, Finding Dorothy, by Elizabeth Letts. 
 

Wednesday November 9, at 3:30, we will meet in the community room 

to discuss, The Lincoln Highway, by Amor Towles.  
 

I think Finding Dorothy is a good first book for 

our discussion group. It has local flavor, being 

partially set in Fayetteville.  It is historical 

fiction, about the lives of L. Frank Baum, and his 

wife Maud. Maud’s mother, suffragette Matilda 

Joslyn Gage, lived in Fayetteville, and her home 

is now a historical site. The book also follows the development of 

Frank Baum’s thinking that went into his much-loved book, The 

Wizard of Oz. It is set in upstate NY and Hollywood.  
 

The Manlius Library will be pulling books for our book club.  We are 

called the CC Afternoon Book Club in their system.  Finding Dorothy 

will be available for our group around September 12, and The Lincoln Highway will be 

available October 9.   
 

Please let me know if you are interested in book club, and if you think you can attend our 

inaugural meeting. 

Donna Cameron-Carter 

Dcarter3@twcny.rr.com 

Text: 315-243-5180 
  

mailto:Dcarter3@twcny.rr.com


 

Have some news? Let us know! 
A church is not a building, it’s a community! Christ Church is a loving, joyful community 

that loves to eat together, worship together, and share our lives and calls from God in Jesus 

Christ together. For the past two years, our community has been spiritually together but, too 

often, physically apart. We took a break (for very good reasons!) from doing those things that 

pull our lives together: from sitting down with each other on First Fridays to Coffee Hour 

after church. In some ways, we’ve lost touch with the lives of one another. 

 

Thankfully, we’ve got the Holy Spirit bringing us together, and this very newsletter can help! 

Is there some exciting news you have? Do you have any thanksgivings to raise up? Do you 

have a story about how you’ve seen God in the world recently? Send them to the newsletter! 

In this “new world” of live streaming and online church, this tried and true newsletter is 

another great way to connect! 

 

 
 

Nursery Volunteers Needed 
 

We are planning to begin reopening the nursery in June.  Due to regulations of the Episcopal 

Church, two people who have completed Safe Church training are required every time the 

nursery is open.  If you are interested in helping out from time to time, please contact the 

church office at church.office@christchurchmanlius.org, 315-682-5795.  Safe Church 

training can be completed online at your convenience.   
 

 

 

13thirty Cancer Connect is an organization whose mission is to help area teens and young 

adults impacted by cancer to live their very best lives - today. This age group is caught 

between pediatric and adult care and challenges unique to their age group are often 

overlooked. We provide a warm and welcoming space for them to come together with peers 

who can relate to what they are going through and provide programs with a purpose.  

  

Please help support area teens and young adults with cancer by sharing information about 

and participating in the Syracuse Bandana Bolt 5K Run, Walk and Roll. We invite your 

congregation to put your faith in action and participate. This family friendly event is open to 

people of all ages and fitness abilities. Run, walk or roll-wheelchairs and strollers welcome.   

  

Onondaga Lake Park/Willow Bay/Saw Mill Creek Shelter 

Sunday, October 2, 2022/Sign in begins at 8:15 am/Event begins at 9 am 

Open to people of all ages and abilities. 

https://runsignup.com/Race/NY/Liverpool/SyracuseBandanaBolt5K 

 

  

mailto:church.office@christchurchmanlius.org
http://13thirty.org/
https://runsignup.com/Race/NY/Liverpool/SyracuseBandanaBolt5K
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Christ Church Outreach Programs 
 

Christ Church’s Outreach Committee helps us connect with several community organizations 

so that parishioners can donate time, talent, money, or products to those who need them.  

Short-term drives will be announced in the bulletin and newsletter, and in church.  The 

following are long-term drives that will be ongoing for the foreseeable future.   

 

For a complete list of organizations we partner with, please visit christchurchmanlius.org and 

click on How to Help.   
 

 

Donations Collected at Christ Church 
 

FM FOOD PANTRY 

Donations to the FM Food Pantry is once again 

accepting donations of non-perishable goods.  You can 

also help by spreading the word about their services.   

 

The FM Food Pantry is available to anyone in our community needing food assistance. With 

food, gas and other prices continuing to increase, more and more households in the FM 

community are trying to make ends meet. We are a community resource -- please don't 

hesitate to contact us! Receiving help with food enables a household to spend limited funds 

on other essentials. This may be particularly true in the upcoming summer months when 

families with school age children are not receiving school meals -- the pantry is here to help! 

We also provide our families with non-food items such as paper products, cleaning supplies, 

and toiletries and can refer them to other helpful resources. The FM Food Pantry is a 

friendly, welcoming, and supportive place! If you or someone you know needs food 

assistance, here's what you need to know about the FM Food Pantry:  

• Hours: Tuesdays and Wednesdays 10am-2pm and 5:30-7pm 

• Location: 122 E. Seneca St. in Manlius (behind Pavone's Pizza) 

• Contact & Info: 315-682-3688,  

• fmfoodpantrycny@gmail.com, fmfoodpantry.org 

 

Paper Drive for ABC House: We are collecting paper products and cleaning supplies for 

our next-door neighbors at A Better Chance House. Please help support our neighbor 

scholars with donations of paper products such as paper towels, toilet paper, tissues, and 

napkins; and with cleaning products such as anti-bacterial wipes and sprays and other 

cleaning products. There will be a barrel in the narthex to collect them. 

 

POMPEY LIONS CLUB 

There is a collection box in Crosby Hall to donate old glasses and hearing aids.   
 

  

mailto:fmfoodpantrycny@gmail.com
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WE RISE ABOVE THE STREETS 

We continue collecting travel size toiletries for We Rise Above the 

Streets. Please leave your donations in the designated basket in the 

narthex. You may also continue to make financial contributions thru 

PayPal: Weriseabovethestreets@gmail.com or sending a check to We 

Rise Above the Streets, 404 Oak Street, Suite 111, Syracuse, NY 

13203.   
 

 

Volunteer Opportunities 
For more information about any of the following, please contact the organization below. 
 

WE RISE ABOVE THE STREETS seeks people to help serve on Sandwich Saturdays.  

Sign up by calling 35-491-7164.   
 

F.I.S.H. (Friends in Service Here) seeks drivers and dispatchers to help people get to 

appointments.  Please call 315-637-8158 for more information.   
 

 

CLEAR PATH FOR VETERANS seeks people to raise puppies for 

their service dog program.  Contact Melissa Spicer at 

melissa@clearpathforvets.com or call Casey Eberhardt, Puppy 

Development Coordinator at 315-687-3300. Applications are available 

online at Clearpathforvets.com.    
 

 

MATTHEW 25 FARM seeks volunteers at their farms in Tully and Lafayette.  Their 

mission is to provide fresh produce for local food 

shelves and other food distribution.  An easy way 

to donate is to give the proceeds from your 

returnable bottles and cans and there is now an 

account for the Matthew 25 Farm at FM 

Returnables on West Seneca St.  For more 

information about the farm and how to volunteer, 

go to www.matthew25farm.com 

 
 

 

  

mailto:melissa@clearpathforvets.com
http://www.matthew25farm.com/


Keeping Our Christ Church Family Connected 
 

Good News 

Please continue to share your good news!  We often share our prayer requests and concerns 

but sometimes forget to let others celebrate with us.  Please feel free to share news of awards, 

births, school and community plays or musicals in which Christ Church people are 

participating, articles from the paper which feature Christ Church people, sports team 

successes, and other happy events.  You can share items in our Christ Church Manlius 

Parishioners Facebook group, send items to the office to be shared in the newsletter, or pin 

them up on our Good News bulletin board in Crosby Hall.   

 
 

 

Join us on Facebook! 
 

Our Facebook page has reminders of parish events, links to the video services, and shared 

posts from other Episcopal organization (the diocese of CNY, the national 

Church, etc.) among other things.   

https://www.facebook.com/Christ-Church-Manlius-127512003958671/ 

 

Our Facebook group “Christ Church Manlius Parishioners” is a place for 

us to “gather” and share information that may not fit into the bulletin or newsletters.   

 

 

Announcements and Reminders 
 

The Rector’s Discretionary Fund is a special account that is financed by the loose cash 

offering gathered one Sunday each month and by additional donations from parishioners and 

others.  At Christ Church the loose plate offering from the first Sunday of each month is 

designated for the Rector’s Discretionary Fund.  Many churches also include a line item in 

the budget.  The purpose of the Rector’s Discretionary Fund is described in the Episcopal 

Church Canons as “to be applied to such pious and charitable uses as the Rector or Priest-

in-Charge shall determine.”  Money from this fund is used to assist those in financial need, 

to support ministry, and to contribute to the work of the wider Church.   
 

 

Delta Sonic Gift Certificates 
 

We have Delta Sonic gift certificates available for purchase in the 

church office.  The $12. car wash certificate ($18.35 value) provides 

a Super Kiss Wash with complimentary second wash within 5 days. 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/Christ-Church-Manlius-127512003958671/


Christ Church tee shirts are available for sale at coffee hour 

and in the office.  They come in sizes S, M, L, and XL for $10 

and 2XL for $12. 
 

Christ Church now has aprons as well!  One size fits all and    

     are available for $20. 

 

 
 

Donate by Credit Card 
 

For members who would prefer to make pledge payments or other donations via credit card, 

that option is now available.  Because of the concerted efforts of our Treasurer, Anne Whyte, 

anyone choosing this option can access the Hosted Payment Page by going to the church 

website:  www.christchurchmanlius.org and pressing the Donate button at the bottom of the 

page.  The payment page will have a dropdown list with 7 options including Pledge 2022.  

These donations will be credited on your quarterly statements just like donations given by 

check or cash.  The processing fee charged by your credit card will be added to your 

donation. 
 

Of course, those of you who would like to continue to donate via personal check or through 

Online Banking using Bill Pay may do so.  The Finance Committee hopes that one of these 

three options will be accessible to everyone, especially during this time of social distancing.  

Any questions can be addressed to Peter Winkler, Financial Secretary, or Anne Whyte, 

Treasurer.  Thank you! 

 

 

 
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Christ Church Calendar October 2022 
 

25 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Book Group 7:30 pm Zoom 

26 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Café 
Kubal 

27 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  

28 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am  
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 1-

3 pm 
Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm 

29 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
Debbie practice –   CC 6m 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 

30 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 

1 
 

Fall Clean-up Day #1 
7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

2 
Blessing of the Animals  
Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Joy Bells 9:00-9:30 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Book Group 7:30 pm Zoom  

3 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
 

 

4 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 

5 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am 
CC Volunteers at Clear Path 

for Veterans Canteen 10 
am -2 pm 

St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 1-
3 pm 

Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm 

6 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 
 

7 
 

First Friday Dinner 6:15 pm 
Office Closed on Fridays 

8 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

9 
Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Joy Bells 9:00-9:30 
Adult Ed: What’s an 

Episcopalian 9:10 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Book Group 7:30 pm Zoom 

10 
 

Office Closed for Columbus 
Day 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
 

11 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 

12 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am 
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 1-

3 pm 
CC Afternoon Book Group – 

CR 3:30 pm  
Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm 
 

13 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Cherub Choir – CC 6 pm 
ABC House Bd. – CR 7-8 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm  

14 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
 

15 
 

Fall Clean-up Day #2 
7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

16 
Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Joy Bells 9:00-9:30 
Adult Ed: 9:10 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Welcoming Children to 

Communion 11:30 am 
Book Group 7:30 pm Zoom  

17 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Café 
Kubal 

 
 

18 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
Finance Mtg. 7:00 pm 
 

19 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am 
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 1-

3 pm 
Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm 

20 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Cherub Choir – CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm   

21 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
Newsletter Deadline 

22 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

23 
Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed: 9:10 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Worship Cmte 11:30 am  
Book Group 7:30 pm Zoom 

24 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Café 
Kubal 

 

25 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
Vestry – CR 7 pm 

26 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am 
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 1-

3 pm 
Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm 

27 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Cherub Choir – CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm  

28 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 

29 
 

Cemetery Clean-up Day 9-
12 

Chicken and Biscuits Dinner 
4-7 pm  

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

30 
Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed: 9:10 am 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Book Group 7:30 pm Zoom 

31 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
 
 

 

1 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 

2 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am 
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 1-

3 pm 
Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm 

3 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Cherub Choir – CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm  

4 
 

First Friday Dinner 6:15 pm 
Office Closed on Fridays 

5 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 



CHANCEL SCHEDULE – October 2022 

Date & Lessons 
8:00 

Chalice 

10:15 

Lector 

10:15 

Prayers 
10:15 

Chalice 

10:15 

Crucifer 

(+)/Acolyte 

10:15 

Ushers/Greeters 

Oct. 02, 17th Sun. after 

Pent. 

Habakkuk 1:1-4, 2:1-4 
Psalm 37:1-10 

2 Timothy 1:1-14 

Luke 17:5-10 

 

Carmen Denny 

(+) 

 

 

Doug Allen 

 

Chris Denny 

 

Carla Allen (+) 

 

Gilly Davies (+) 

 

 

Travis Newton 

Jeff Amack 

Oct. 09, 18th Sun. after 

Pent. 

2 Kings 5:1-3, 7-15c 

Psalm 111 

2 Timothy 2:8-15 

Luke 17:11-19 

 

Marjorie Torelli 

(+) 

 

 

Craig Byrum 

 

Lynne Couse 

 

Peter Winkler (+) 

 

Connor Ball (+) 

 

 

Deb Tifft 

Jim Tifft 

Oct. 16, 19th Sun. after 

Pent. 

Genesis 32:22-31 

Psalm 121 
2 Timothy 3:14-4:5 

Luke 18:1-8 

 

Peter Winkler (+) 

 

 

Deirdre Popp 

 

Candy Willhite 

 

Carla Allen (+) 

 
Addie Davies (+) 

 

Anne Whyte 

John Stephenson 

Oct. 23, 20th Sun. after 

Pent. 

Sirach 35:12-17 

Psalm 84:1-6 

2 Timothy 4:6-8,16-18 

Luke 18:9-14 

 

Peter Geiskopf (+) 

 

 

Walt Norris 

 

Peter Winkler 

 

Chris Denny (+) 

 

Brian Hebert (+) 

 

 

Lynne Couse 

Mark Hesler 

Oct. 30, 21st Sun. after 

Pent. 

Isaiah 1:10-18 

Psalm 32:1-8 

2 Thessalonians 1:1-4, 11-
12 

Luke 19:1-10 

 

Carmen Denny 

(+) 

 

 

Wally Merriam 

 

Shawn Hebert 

 

Lynne Couse (+) 

 
John Henry Davies 

(+) 

 

Craig Byrum 

Kathy Byrum  

 

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT IF YOU CANNOT SERVE AND CALL THE OFFICE BY WEDNESDAY, 

to let them know of the change.  315-682-5795. 

 

 

  

http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp22_RCL.html#ot2
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp22_RCL.html#ps2
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp22_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp22_RCL.html#gsp1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp23_RCL.html#ot2
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp23_RCL.html#ps2
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp23_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp23_RCL.html#gsp1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp24_RCL.html#ot2
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp24_RCL.html#ps2
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp24_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp24_RCL.html#gsp1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp25_RCL.html#ot2
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp25_RCL.html#ps2
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp25_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp25_RCL.html#gsp1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp26_RCL.html#ot2
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp26_RCL.html#ps2
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp26_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp26_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearC_RCL/Pentecost/CProp26_RCL.html#gsp1


 

MINISTRIES SCHEDULES SEPTEMBER 2022 

 

Ministry 10/2 10/9 10/16 10/23 10/30 

Counters Kathy Byrum and 

Lori Gibson  

Laurel Mulvihill 

and Craig Byrum 

Travis Newton and 

Susan Hebert 

Becky Walters and 

David Holder 

Chris Denny and 

Jim Hughes 

Altar Guild Deirdre Popp and 

Deb Tifft 

Suzanne Ball and 

Susan Orr 

Candy Willhite and 

Marjorie Torelli 

Deirdre Popp and 

Deb Tifft 

Marjorie Torelli 

and Deb Tifft 

Coffee Hour 8:00 Marty and Cheryl 

Johnsen 

Linda Albanese Deirdre and David 

Popp 

Linda and Mike 

Marsden 

Claudia Byrnes 

Coffee Hour 10:15 Alyssa and Travis 

Newton 

Vera and David 

Hughes 

Ron and Rene 

Hebert 

Oxana Panol Amanda Reeder 

 

 

 

The Parish Hall will be in use by outside groups EVERY: 

Tuesday 11:30 am - 1:30 pm Saturday 7:45-9:45 pm 

Thursday 7:45-9:45 pm         

Please consult the office at 315-682-5795 to get approval for all building use.  Thank you. 

  



 
 

October Celebrations 

Birthdays 

 

Walt Norris October 10 

Dante Scaccia October 11 

Deb Tifft October 11 

Amelia Amack October 15 

Alex Ball October 15 

Cate Davies October 15 

Deborah Cunningham October 18 

Scarlett Schuster October 19 

Laura Davies October 24 

David Spicer October 24 

David Popp October 30 

Michael Bull October 31 
 

 

 

 

 

Anniversaries 

 

There are no wedding anniversaries this month. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  



 

 

Christ Church  

407 East Seneca Street 

Manlius, NY  13104  

 

Change Service Requested 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________ 
There are two Sunday services with the celebration of the Holy Eucharist at: 

8:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. with music. 

The nursery is available during the 10:15 service. 

Links for weekly sermons are posted on the church website and Facebook page and emailed to 

parishioners.  

 

___________________________________ 

 

Rector:  Reverend Tim Hannon 

Phone:  (315) 682-5795 

E-mail:  rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

Parish Administrator:  Deirdre Popp 

Phone:  (315) 682-5795  

Office Hours:  Mon-Wed 8:00-1:00 

                          Thursday 8:00-12:00  

                          Friday closed 

Email:  

church.office@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

 

Visit our web site at: http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/ 

 
 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 

The deadline for the next issue is 

Friday, October 21. 

 

The next issue will cover the 

month of November. 
Please send articles to 

newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org.    

mailto:newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org

